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CALENDAR

December
5.........Movie Night; see details below
10.......PAC Meeting; 6:30
11.......Last day for donations for Anawin

House (see below)
12.......Soccer Jamboree (a.m.)
17.......Fun Lunch
19.......Last Day of First Term
January
5.........Welcome Back!
10.......Bottle Drive; 9:00-1:00 
14.......Fun Lunch
14.......PAC Meeting; 6:30
21.......Ready, Set, Learn!  Open House

for 3 & 4 yr olds; 3:15-6:00;
see details below

28.......District Kindergarten 2015/16 Info
Night; see details below

February
2-6 .....Kindergarten Registration for

2015/16 school year
9.........Family Day Stat Holiday
11.......PAC Mtg; 6:30
18.......Fun Lunch
19.......Movie Night; details to follow
20.......Non-Instructional Day; students

do not attend school
March
4.........Swim Meet; 12:30-2:30;

Common Wealth Pool
4.........PAC Mtg; 6:30
6.........Last day of Second Term
6.........Family Dance; details to follow
23.......First Day of Final Term
April
1 ........1:48 Dismissal, to facilitate

Home/School Communication
3.........Good Friday Stat. Holiday
6.........Easter Monday Stat. Holiday
8.........PAC Meeting; 6:30
15.......Fun Lunch
24.......Non-Instructional Day; students 

do not attend school
May
4.........Non-Instructional Day; students

do not attend school
13.......Fun Lunch
13.......PAC Mtg; 6:30
18.......Victoria Day Stat. Holiday
23.......Bottle Drive; 9:00-1:00
June
12 ......Spring Fair!
17.......PAC Mtg; 6:30
19.......Fun Day (morning)
25.......Last Day for Students

DECEMBER 2014 NEWSLETTER

Bouquets to:
 Molly Glesby, for coordinating our very enjoyable Family Games 

Night!  Special thanks also to Sara Benson, Marissa Bentham, Kirstin 
Norris and Kristi Gregory (and Jada and Quin Benwell!), for all of their 
support.  A big thank you to all parents who volunteered and helped 
make the evening such a success.  And, finally, thanks to all who 
attended the event and for the generous donations at the door.

 Constable George Phipps, our new School Liaison Officer, for 
leading the D.A.R.E. (Drug Awareness and Resistance Education) 
sessions with our intermediate classes and for reviewing the W.I.T.S. 
strategy with all of our primary classes.

 Mrs. Postlethwaite, Mrs. Afford, Ms. Willock and
Mrs. Underwood, for coaching our soccer teams this fall and to
the students on the soccer team, for a very successful season!

DROP OFF LANE
It appears that there continues to be confusion about the intended use of 
our DROP OFF LANE.  The  DROP OFF AREA is NOT TO BE USED FOR 
SHORT TERM PARKING.  Rather, the intent is that parents/guardians stop, 
children quickly disembark, and drivers continue out of the parking lot.  This 
allows other drivers to pull in and do the same and allows the buses to be 
able to leave our parking lot on schedule.  Thank you for your help with this 
ongoing challenge!

8:40 START, PLEASE!
We continue to have a number of children arriving to school late.  While we 
understand that this is sometimes unavoidable, we encourage families to 
make a concerted effort to generally have their children arrive before the 
8:40 bell, as this helps children to get off to a good start and prevents them 
from missing important announcements, instructions and/or learning 
activities.  Because the parking lot is congested right at the bell,
families are encouraged to leave enough
 time for an earlier, unrushed arrival.  The
parking lot is most congested between
8:30 and 8:40.  Arriving between 8:20
and 8:30 allows for a relatively
hassle-free drop off!  SAFE ARRIVAL PROGRAM

please email 

kelsetsafearrival@sd63.bc.ca

or call 250-655-1194

if your child will be absent or late.

mailto:KELSET_ELem@sd63.bc.ca
http://kelset.sd63.bc.ca/
mailto:kelsetsafearrival@sd63.bc.ca


REPORTING AND CONFERENCING
Report Cards will be issued by December 17th.  For 
some classes, Home/School Conferences were held 
earlier in the fall and for other classes, conferences are
being held at this time.  Regardless, if teachers or 
parents have concerns about an individual student's 
progress at this time, meetings or phone conversations 
can be arranged.  Effective home/school partnerships 
can be key to students' success.  Report cards provide 
a written summary of each student's successes this fall,
identify areas for continued growth and help clarify 
goals for continued progress and related strategies. 

DRESS FOR THE WEATHER, PLEASE!
With the rainy, cold season upon us, it is important that 
children come dressed appropriately...a jacket, 
appropriate footwear, etc. is needed, as we will 
generally be outside for play time, unless the weather 
is really inclement.  Further, we strongly advise children
to have a change of clothes at school, in case they slip,
etc.  This prevents us having to call you at home or at 
work asking for a change of clothing, in the event of the
“big accidents!”

CLOTHING DONATIONS WELCOME!
We continue to find that we need spare clothing for 
when accidents occur and children don't have extra 
clothing at school.  Should you have pants, underwear, 
and socks that your child has outgrown, we would 
welcome them at the office.

PLEASE RETURN BORROWED
CLOTHING PROMPTLY!
Should your child have occasion to borrow extra 
clothing from the office, we appreciate it being washed 
and returned as soon as possible.
Thank you!

STUDENT LEADERSHIP
Our Grade Four and Five students are all part of 
scheduled Leadership activities, which see them 
developing skills while they assist younger students 
on the playground and in the classrooms, at eating 
times.  These activities nicely extend the “Buddy 
Work” that students do in Grade Two and Grade 
Three (and continue to enjoy when in Grades Four 
and Five!)  Our intermediate students also have 
opportunities to help set up for assemblies (the Tech 
Teams), to assist with announcements at assemblies,
to serve as “ambassadors” for the school, etc.

W.I.T.S.
Constable Phipps and his assistants recently worked 
with each of our Kindergarten to Grade Three 
classes to review the W.I.T.S. Program.  When faced 
with a problem or conflict, the students are 
encouraged to:

Walk Away
Ignore
Talk it Out
Seek Help

• The students are encouraged to Walk Away, in 
order to give themselves time to calm down, if 
necessary, and to think of appropriate responses to 
the situation.

• They might ignore LITTLE things. They are 
encouraged to tell an adult if such little things keep 
reoccurring.

• Once calm, the children might try “talking out the 
problem” or they might decide that they need adult 
help to deal with the situation effectively.

• Children are always encouraged to seek help from 
an adult if there is a serious concern, such as one 
involving safety or significant disrespect or lack of 
caring for others or school property.

BULLYING...OR NOT?  CONFLICTS
AS LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES
Some people think that bullying is any aggressive 
behaviour and although such behaviours are a source
of concern and need attention, they may not be 
bullying.  Bullying is defined by the experts as 
recurring behaviours that involve the deliberate abuse
of power.  Often, as children are growing, they need 
guidance about how to interact in positive and socially
responsible ways.  Often, the conflicts that occur 
between students are a natural part of learning how to
interact with others and, if treated as a learning 
opportunity, valuable insights and skills can be 
learned by all involved.

We use our KELSET Beliefs, the W.I.T.S. strategy, and 
a variety of restorative practises, such as Restitution, to
help children to develop socially responsible 
behaviours.  Restitution recognizes that all behaviours 
are purposeful (we all act in certain ways in order to get
our basic needs of belonging, fun, power/control and 
freedom met)...that no one is perfect, and mistakes are 
viewed as an opportunity to learn.  We help children to 
consider the needs of others and their own needs and 
to develop strategies to use to prevent problems from 
recurring.  We encourage children to try to get their 
needs met in ways that don't compromise the needs of 
others.  When a child makes a poor choice, rather than 
shaming or blaming, the focus is on having the child 



restore or fix the situation and return to the group 
strengthened.  “Consequences” may or may not be part
of the process, depending in the severity of the 
situation.

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS
We once again welcome donations of non-perishable 
food items and/or gifts (toys, books, clothing, treats) 
which will be used to provide hampers to needy 
families within our own community.

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

SWIM CLUB
Swim Club  will begin in January, for students in 
Grades 3 to 5.  Sessions occur right after school each 
Wednesday, until early March. The Saanich District 
Swim Meet will be on Wednesday, March 4th from 
12:30 – 2:30 p.m. at Commonwealth Pool.  Students 
should be able to swim at least one length of the pool.  
Cost per student is $10.00.  Students should listen for 
related announcements.   Parent volunteers to assist in
getting our group of students to Panorama on time (i.e. 
walking them over, while the teachers/coaches are 
busy with end of day business) will be most 
appreciated.

BASKETBALL
Basketball season will begin for our Grade Four and 
Five students in January.  Students should listen for 
related announcements.












